

northernhills@hotmail.com northernhillspc.com.au





June - Done and Dusted - How fast is this year going.

Rebecca Symons and Freshman's Show Jumping Rally 16/6/19

Our first rally away from our home grounds and what a lovely day the weather turned on for us. Trinity Grounds were great, and we look forward to Oct for the Metro Zone Gymkhana.

This is the first time that Rebecca has instructed at our club and there were lots of positive comments from riders who very enjoyed their lesson.

The Freshman's Show Jumping were everyone had some positive results with lots using it as a training before Monarto.

Monarto ODE 22/6/19

This ODE is a big event with all Grades offered along with EA classes.

Grade 3 Over 17 years

Katie had to retire

Emily Hill on Dan placed 8th along with a 4th in the combined training

Natasha on Lilo 2nd

Grade 4 Under 17 Years

Alana M 8th

Grade 4 Over 17 Years

Helen 2nd

Grade 5 Over 17 Years

Helen R 3rd

Lynette 7th

Kristen Eliminated - Combined Training 3rd

Emily X Eliminated - Combined Training 2nd

Rebecca Light Retired

Sharon X Retired

Gawler River Dressage Day 16/6/19

Solo Northern Hills Rider Lamara rode two beautiful tests.

1A 5th and 1B 3rd

Mallala Show Jumping Winter Series

Natasha has been taking part in the winter series at Mallala where she has gained some points with the finial being held on the 14/7/19 we wish her luck.

SA Show jumping Winter Series

Helen Kerr and Alana Miojilic have both gained experience with completing at the winter series held at Wistow on the 1/6/19 and the 15/6/19 special mention to Alana who won the Junior 60cm on the 1/6/19.

Barossa Valley ODE ODE 30/6/19

This ODE is held in the beautiful Barossa Valley – not sure there was much sight seeing being done by the Bubble Bees.

Grade 4 Over 17 years

Katie 1st – Way to go Katie – A big Congratulations

Emily Hill on Ruby placed 3rd – Closer Closer to that rug along with a 4th in the combined training

Olivia 7th

Alanna Davis 9th

Helen Kerr 10th

Helen Richards 12th

Grade 4 Under 17 Years

Alana M 5th

Hannah Synnett - Eliminated

Grade 5 Over 17 Years

Emily X 5th

Lynette 11th

Kristen Retired - Combined Training 3rd

Rebecca Laight Eliminated

Garde 5 Under 17 Years

Lily Shea – Congratulations First ODE and such a shame had to withdraw.

AGM and Presentation Night

****Date 22nd July - Blacksmith Inn - One Tree Hill*****

****Note Change of Venue***

Dinner followed by the AGM

All are welcomed including families and friends

Last chance for rider points send them in by tomorrow.

All the following Committee Positions become vacant at the AGM.

President

Vice President

Secretary

Treasurer

Public Officer

Uniform Officer

General Committee Members

Please consider putting your name forward for any of the positions.

Be a part of the committee of the such a positive club working towards the future of growing our club and new grounds.

Note as part of the AGM there will be decision for the membership fees for the 2020-2021 year.

<u>New Membership Year – Due Now</u>

July brings about the new membership year so fees will be due after 1/7/19 as passed from last year AGM.

\$130.00 Full Riding Member (includes 24/7 insurance)

\$15.00 Non riding member

\$75.00 Groom/Strapper

\$10.00 PCASA Cover can be used for 3 rallies for those who have not been a member of a Pony Club for 2 years plus to see if they want to join.



Club Events

20[™] July – Poles and Patterns with Lucy Williams

Held at Sunnybrae Pony Club

Metro Zone supported training. For more information please call Carol 0418 896 359

14th July – Rally

Trail ride in the Forrest at this stage we are looking to offer the option of a 5km 10km ride.

Please make sure that if you are interested that your membership has been paid.

28th July - Rally

Freshman's Show Jumping - Kersbrook TBC

4th August - Working Bee - Kersbrook

More information to follow.

There is a lot of work so please we are going to need lots of people.

10th-11th August - State Championships Kadina

We have the following Northern Hills Riders not only representing our club but also our Zone. – Kristen Weber-Moll, Helen Kerr, Katie Hilton, Alana Miojlic, Emily Hill who are taking the challenge to compete against the best of Pony Club Riders from around the whole state, looking to go onto Nationals.

Good Luck to all the riders along with their support teams.

18th August – Rally possible Trinity Grounds

Badges – Bare Back (if there is are any specific badges that you might be interested in achieving please let us know) Instruction – flat work – show jumping.

20th OCT – Metro Zone Gymkhana date hosted by Northern Hills at Trinity Equestrian Grounds.

The Event consists of Hack Rings and Show Jumping in the morning with Mounted Games in the afternoon.

Judges are being booked and plans are underway for this event.

Please keep in mind we will be looking for following;

Stewards Gate Keepers Car Park Assistant Help in the Canteen

We will also be looking for donations for a raffle will be holding.

Setup will be on the 19/10/19.

Other Events for Interest

July

21st Sunnybrae Winter Woollies Open Encourage and Open Hack Show – includes Standard Bred Classes.

27th Mallala Show jumping July Show – includes encourage and official arenas.

27th Murray Bridge Riding Club Hack Show

27th 28th Gawler River Pony Club – Dressage and Show Jumping Clinic

August

4th Arabian Back to Basics open and encourage show

23th-25th Gawler Show

September

15th NYP Pony Club ODE - Moonta

NEW GROUNDS

Plans are coming together – Lease has been signed and boundary fencing first.

We are looking for help to paint posts and get the fence up. **SO PLEASE** if you are willing to help with painting or construction of the fence PLEASE e-mail northernhills@hotmail.com or ring Helen on 0434 995 931.

There infrastructure of any kind at this stage, so one of our first focus is getting an area cleared and prepared for an area and a possible driveway entrance. Is there any club connections for earth works etc?

We can see the future of these grounds where we will be able to have a lovely arena, yards, second show jumping area and a cross country course. This, however is going to take some time a little sweet and some hard work.

Wonderful and Delightful Feedback Received

We received a lovely e-mail from the penciller at the Monarto ODE regarding the contact of our riders, and the fact we stood above the rest with how polite they all were. We would like to firstly thank Terri for taking the time and effort to send the e-mail to us. We would like to also thanks all riders on there conduct. Holding the pride of NHPC high in the way we are- Supportive, Polite and Show Great Sportsmanship.

Be proud of yourself and support others- Even if things don't go your way. Remember when you are out and competing, training or supporting you are representing all of us. (BE and BEE and Fly Proud)

Instructors / Rally Ideas

if you have any instructors that you feel would benefit our members or rally ideas that you would like to be involved with for the up and coming rallies please e-mail northernhills@hotmail.com with any ideas and contact information.

If you anything you would like to mention or have included in further newsletters please send them through to northernhill@hormail.com.au .